NATIONAL COMMITTEE ON ECONOMY IN PUBLIC FINANCE UNDER THE AUSPICES OF THE CANADIAN CHAMBER OF COMMERCE BOARD OF TRADE BUILDING MONTREAL CHAIRMAN, W. L. MCGREGOR, WINDSOR CHAIRMAN OF RESEARCH.
W. SANFORD, EVANS, WINNIPEG. SECRETARY. W. McL. CLARKE, MONTREAL December 21st, 1932. Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., Principal, McGill University, MONTREAL, Que. Dear Sir Arthur Currie, You will be interested in reading extracts from a letter addressed to the Chairman from the Rt. Hon. R. B. Bennett, which communication the Prime Minister sent to Colonel McGregor just as he was leaving for England two weeks ago: "I congratulate you most heartily upon the very successful efforts you are making in dealing with the problem of the expenditure of public monies in the Dominion. It will be difficult for us to survive unless the most rigid economy is practised by the Federal Government, and I think you will agree we have accomplished much during the past two years. "With all good wishes for your continued success in the field in which you have given such constructive service," Yours very truly, Eouer a clarke C:WI.